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We hope you all had a wonderful Easter and a restful break. We have a busy summer term 

ahead with SATs, residential trips etc. Please do keep an eye of the dates section for 

anything that may be coming up for your child/ren. 

Attendance  
The class winners for the highest attendance were: 

 
23-25 April 2025 – Mrs Davies, Miss Blythin, Mr Fuller, Mrs Ashdown and Mr Dewdney  

100%  
 

This is fantastic - Well done! 
 

Please ensure your child/ren attends school every day, unless they are too poorly to do so. If your child is 
not able to attend, please ensure that you telephone the school office before 09:15 to advise. If you are 
calling before school opens, please leave a message as directed on the answer phone. 
 
Punctuality is equally important: 
Arriving 5 minutes late every day adds up to over 3 days lost each year = 20 lessons missed.  
Arriving 15 minutes late every day adds up to 2 weeks absence a year = 55 lessons missed.  
Arriving 25 minutes late every adds up to 19 days absence a year = 123 lessons missed 

 

VE 80th Anniversary Celebrations 
Thursday 8th May 

 
We will be celebrating the 80th VE Day anniversary 

in school and are asking that children come to 
school dressed in something red, white or blue 

with a donation of 80p for school fund. 
There will be party food served for lunch. 

Please can you complete the survey on School Spider to indicate which sandwich filling your child 
would like. This is to help us order the right quantities. 



Uniform 

Mrs Davies has opened up SCOPAY to enable you to order uniform.  Alternatively, you can complete a 
form which is located in the school’s foyer. 

Ordering will remain open until 09th May 2025; any orders received after this date will not be processed. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Pentecost Service – Tuesday 20th May 

 
 Year 3/4 will be leading the Pentecost Service at the church on Tuesday 20th May at 

9:30am. Parents/Carers are very welcome to attend.  

 

School Shop 

The next school shop date will be on Wednesday 21st May 2025. 

 

 
 

The shop is open to KS1 and KS2 but not Reception. For those of you sending money in with your 

children to spend at the shop, please can you ensure the cash sent is in small denominations. 

Children must bring their spending money in with them as we are not able to get it  

to them if they forget. 

 

Well done 
 

Mrs Evans and the children did a marvellous job of dressing the duck ready for the Charity Duck Race  

run by the Countess of Chester Hospital.  

We are proud to say that Saughall won Best Dressed Duck 2025. 

Thank you to all of the children and families who went along on the day to support. 

The hospital raised £31,833.68 

 

 
 

 



Speed and Parking 
We have had a number of residents raising concerns around the speed at which people are driving in 
and around school. Please be reminded that it is a 20mph zone for the safety of the whole community. 
When driving on to site, please keep your speed to 10mph maximum. 
Additionally, please be respectful to local residents when parking – do not block driveways as this is 
causing upset and frustration. 
You may have noticed that there has been a traffic enforcement office present at the end of the school  
day. This is to ensure everyone’s safety and that due respect is shown to the local community. 

Thank you for your co-operation.  
Emails 

 
If you have a message for staff or pupils during the school day, please do not email they are not always 
monitored. Additionally, if there is staff absence, the emails would not be seen. Please call the school to 
ensure messages are received. 
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 

          2024/2025 Term Dates 

School Opens for Pupils School closes for pupils at the end of the day 
Monday 24th February 2025 Friday 4th April 2025 

Wednesday 23rd April 2025 Friday 23rd May 2025 

Tuesday 3rd June 2025 Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

School has checked and the return date after Easter next year is Wednesday 23rd April 2025. 

 

INSET DAYS 
Monday 02nd June 2025 

Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

Bank Holiday 05th May 2025 

 

Other Dates for your Diary (please also check the calendar on the website): 

 

08th May – VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations 

12th – 15th May – SATs  

20th May – Y3/Y4 Pentecost Service – Parents welcome 

21st May – School Shop 

21st – 23rd May – Year 6 Conway 

22nd May – Reception class – Tom O’Shanter Farm Trip 

06th June – Class Photographs 

11th June – Reception 2025 Intake Evening – 5pm 

17th June – Sports Day – KS1 9.30am/KS2 1.15pm 

23rd June – National Dance Finals – Oxford 

02nd July – Open Evening – 4-7pm 

 

 



 

 

 



 


